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Fedor, Texas 

December 9, 1938 

 

Esteemed Volksblatt! 

 Now I will write a few lines again. 

Now we are always having nice weather. Now 

and then, a north wind comes, and then again a 

south wind. This year we had no regular rain. 

Once in a while, we had a shower, but it did 

not provide much water for the tanks. Maybe 

we will soon get enough. 

 Christmas is coming again soon. The 

children are busy practicing their Christmas 

program. Now they often ask, how much 

longer is it before the “Rumpliche” is coming? 

And there are many colds. 

 Richard Herzog, son of Ernst Herzog, 

had the misfortune last Sunday to hit his foot 

with an ax so that the doctor had to stitch the 

wound. We hope that it won’t get infected. 

 As one hears, there a number of cases 

of whooping cough going around again.  

 Mrs. Herman Herzog has improved 

quite a bit. Last Sunday, she was in the city of 

Giddings. She still feels very weak, but she 

can be up again.  
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